
FORT CROOK HISTORICAL SOCIETY
Regular Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
June 2, 2020
 
Minutes
 
Directors and Members Present: President Tim Glaze, Vice President Peggie Bidwell, 
Doreen Albaugh-Zaitz, Secretary, Directors Randall Harr, Billy Mason, Larry Burns, 
Harry Kraft, Members Betty Stottenberg, Mary L. Wontman, Guest Ron Shannon
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM by President,  Tim Glaze. Followed by the 
Pledge to our Nations Flag.
 
Tim Glaze, President, reviewed the minutes for May 5, 2020 Regular Monthly Board of 
Directors Meeting.
 
Treasure report reviewed by Harry Kraft. Larry Burns, Director, motions to approve 
the Treasure report and Peggie Bidwell, Vice President, Second.  All in favor.
 
Old Business
1. IT report: Harry Kraft, Director, reported that he has set up the IT steps to be 
able to be used by another IT person if in the case he is in need to be absent.
  Flag: Banner Flag: Harry Kraft, Director, has a sister who can make the Banner 
flag(s). She is unable to use satin lettering but she can complete the lettering in 
appliqué. She can make two banner flags. Larry Burns, Director, reported that he 
knows a person who can switch the lettering in satin. The group approved the appliqué.
  Fax: Tim Glaze, President, reported difficulties with the fax and answering 
machine. Tim requested to go back to discontinuing the use of the fax machine. 
Randall Harr, Director, reported that the fax number on business documents need to be 
removed. It was discussed that the only need for the fax machine was for contracts. 
Now Doc U Sign can be used for needed contracts. Fort Crook Historical Society will 
discontinue the use of the fax machine as this time.
 
2. Opening: Shasta stabilization of the cases on Covid virus cases. It is up to the 
Governor to open up the State/Counties. Due to the reputation of our Museum and the 
number of volunteers, it was in favor to not open until given the go ahead by the 
Governor.
  Work Day: Very successful, 5-6 items completed: lights, cameras, and Red Barn. 
Bathrooms need to be cleaned. Back part of the Museum land needs to be weeded. There 
are rocks back there and to take caution if using a lawn mower.
 
3. Yard Sale: Betty Stottenberg, Member reported that the Round Barn is very full.  
Peggie Bidwell, Vice President, reported that Burney’s City Wide Yard Sale plans have 
been cancelled at this time. Peggie  requested waiting for another week. Betty 
reported that she needs help pricing items. Betty stated that she will be in the 
Round Barn Wednesday, for those who would like to come out to help. Betty mentioned 
that Janette Miller, Curator, made price labels for 25, 50, 75 cent to use on items. 
Tentatively the yard sale is scheduled for June 12th and 13th. Discussion on ways to 
keep with the rules on social distancing, allowing a small number of shoppers in the 
Round Barn at a time for shopping, and satirizing items available for the shoppers. 
The group agreed that it would be best to wait until July for the yard sale. Postpone 
advertising and until approved by the Governor. Motions by Larry Burns and second by 
Harry Kraft. All in favor.
 
4. Wagon: Not discussed due to Tom Ricker, Member,  absent for this meeting.
 
5. Curator Report: Jannette Miller, Curator, provided drafts maps to the group. She 
mentioned the space area in the Red Barn. Jannette reported that the Museum is 
running out of space. She discussed the glass cases. She believes that there are four 
of these cases. She would like to have two of the cases. For one of the glass cases 
she would like have one in the green room. When a person walks into this room they 
will be able to see all four sides to the case. She would also like to have a bench 
in this room. Jannette also would like a small sign that recognizes the Bruce Family 
for the items that the family donated for the garage display. There is a number of 



garage items donated by other families, but most of the display will be from the 
Bruce family.  Jannette reported that all of the items have been inventoried, but 
that not all items have been marked. Jannette asked for a group work day to help out 
with cleaning the garage room and moving items around to get this room ready for 
viewing when the Museum can open.
Her other project is the School House. She would like for the other glass case to go 
into this building.  The hutch in this room Jannette is asking if possible have the 
bottom part cut off and place the hutch on top of the glass case. Jannette would like 
to take some of the children items out of the main Museum and place in the school 
building. She is wanting to set up the School Building that will get the attention of 
the children when touring the Museum School Building.  In the main Museum building 
she would like to focus more on the Military items which would include Korean 
Military war. She would also like to hang the quilts up and around in the main Museum 
building.
Jannette updated that the Museum received a number of books from the Bruce Estate. 
The books are not in storage in order to keep the books in good condition.
Jannette mentioned that the Fair Grounds have some round barrels. She would like to 
go out to the grounds to check on these barrels and what is available for next fall 
to use around the Museum property.
 
6. Century Bike Ride: The ride scheduled for July 17, 2020 is still planned to go on. 
Tim, President, asked for an Agenda from Betty Stottenberg, Member, since she will be 
out of town for this event. The Museum will need to fill igloos of water for Friday 
and Saturday and to clean the Ingram Hall Sunday. The food is taken care of by Doug. 
He sets up the trays with the needed portions of food for the rest stops for the 
riders.
 
7. Pioneer Days/Raffle: Tim, President, reported that the Museum is still shooting 
for this event for September 19, 2020. Larry Burns, Director, has raffle tickets. 
Discussed the email that was shared by Tim, President, from Leslie as an idea for 
raffle ticket sales. This options for a raffle sale is a modified Dutch raffle. Tom 
Ricker, Member, has offered to build one of his benches for a raffle prize. He has 
asked the Museum to donate a portion of the cost for this bench, $200.00. Marry L. 
Wontman, Member, motioned for this request and Harry Kraft second. All in favor of 
this request. Doreen Albaugh-Zaitz, Secretary, who is helping with this event has 
asked for a Committee meeting. Committee meeting scheduled for Tuesday, June 9, 2020 
at 7:00 PM. Committee members: Doreen Albaugh-Zaitz, Tim Glaze, Peggie Bidwell, and 
Jannette Miller. Doreen will check on the date when Paulo Cedro will be holding the 
annual Bee Festival. Doreen has asked for a list of business that donated raffle 
items for last years Pioneer /days event to get Thank You notes sent out to the named 
business. Tim, President, will try to get a list.
 
8. Secretary transition: Tim, President, stated that the Museum needs to get Doreen 
Albaugh-Zaitz signed in at Tri-Counties Bank and other business.
 
9. Volunteer Waiver: Tim, President, discussed the possible need to cover Museum 
business from liability asking for volunteers to sign a waiver. Larry Burns, 
Director, mentioned that volunteers can make a claim from Workman’s Comp coverage. 
Randall Harr, Director, will look into waiver and claims.
 
10. Acquisitions: Tim, President, mentioned that the Flat bed tractor that looks like 
a tricycle can be used to bring people to and from the parking lot during the Pioneer 
Days event.
 
New Business: Ron Shannon, Guest, asked for money for the Blacksmith Classes.
He reported on the annual event Memorial Day Shelly Creek Rendezvous was a 
success.People were glad to be there. New people showed up for the event. No food was 
sold this year. There was self regulation for social distancing. Donations were made. 
Didn’t have raffles other than the custom made riffle. This raffle made a lot of 
money. The amount at this time unknown. Ron mentioned that the Museum has not 
officially thanked the Knox family for allowing the Shelly Creek Rendezvous to have 
this event on their property. Ron stated that it would be nice to have a plaque made 
for them and thanking the family. It wasn’t sure when this event started. Tim, 
President, will need to look at back records to determine when the Shelly Creek 



Rendezvous started. Peggie Bidwell, Vice President, motioned for a thank you plaque 
for the Knox family. Larry Burns, Director, Second. All in favor.
 
Jannette Miller, Curator, updated that a fountain is being donated to the Museum from 
the land of Pondosa.. She will keep the board updated.
 
Meeting adjourned 8:39 PM


